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This is the final newsletter for the 2015/2016 season, but not 
the end of activities - April is busy with our side-by-side raffle 
drawing, a golf tournament, Bingo Mondays, Trivia Tuesdays, 
MargaritaVille, a breakfast, a sponsored dinner and a special 
"thank you" dinner for all of our 300+ volunteers and 
members.

Your Board of Directors will be meeting during April to 
finalize the 2016/17 calendar of meals and activities and to 
schedule summer work projects.  The next newsletter 
published in August will be mailed to all members and will 
give you details about the scheduled indoor & outdoor 
activities and the meals.  If there are themes or special 
costumes needed for functions - these items will also be listed.  
The August newsletter will also include a proxy for the annual 
membership meeting to be held, Saturday, February 11, 2017, 
9 a.m. at the clubhouse.

At the March Board meeting the BOD finalized decisions 
about the monthly fee for the Club's Storage Facility:  1.To 
grandfather those paid members using the storage area, who 
used it since Jan. 2013, at a rate of $1.00 per day ($30 per 
month) 2. New, non-grandfathered users of the storage facility, 
who have not used it since Jan. 2013, be charged a rate of 
$1.50 per day ($45 per month). 3. Club Deportivo will open 
the storage facility to non-annual members and the general 
public at a rate of $2.00 per day.  

The Club has been a hub of activities this year.  I would like to 

Thanks for keeping us SAFE on 
Semana Santa!

   I just wanted to say Thank You to the folks that 
kept us safe & allowed our great club employee’s 
to have time off with their families over the Easter 
holiday.  Many Kinoite’s don’t realize the club 
services provided to the community during 
Mexican federal holidays are provided by 
volunteers. In fact, the level of demand for 
services provided is much greater during Easter 
then normal due to our concern for the thousands 
of families that visit the area for 3 or more days 
each year. 

   When you come across any of these volunteers 
in the community please thank them for their time, 
efforts & personal funds they expend to keep us 
and the visitors safe!

Rescue 1 Radio Operators: Jim Kennedy and 
Bill Stern. Also, Jean-Maurice Lacroux during 
Benito Juarez Day.

Boat Patrol & Rescue: Captains Irwin Perry, Jim 
Kennedy, Steve Lucas, Jerry Summers, 
Randy Bender & Skip Bush.

Beach Patrol (Quads): Jim Bailey- 
Coordinator & Operator. Operator’s Julian 
Babiuk, Craig Vernon, Lynne Curtis, Bruce 
Brown, Pat Akins, Les Keute, Bob Binkes, 
Craig Gresham, and Bill Chisolm.
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Bill Chisholm, Director

Outdoor 
Activities 

Rescue One
continued

continued..

thank ALL of the members that made our season a big 
success: committee workers, group leaders, meal 
organizers, meal and activity workers, meal sponsors 
and bar workers.  It would be impossible to have all of 
this without YOU!  Thank you to those of you who 
kept everyone safe during Semana Santa.  I want to 
thank the Board for their involvement and hard work 
to make our club an impressive and welcoming place. 
Thank you to Filiberto and Betty for all the 
responsibilities it takes to run the Club and to Raul for 
keeping the Club and grounds clean and pleasing. 

Many of you have left, or getting ready to leave, 
heading north. The Board wishes all of you safe 
travels and we look forward to seeing you next season.  
Though many of you leave for the summer, there are 
many who live here year-round. We appreciate the 
support you, the year 'rounders, provide during the 
slower months.  At the Club, Friday night social hour 
continues, in addition to the every other Tuesday 
survivor potluck through September.  We may need 
your help in volunteering to be a bartender or setting 
up/organizing a potluck.  

Wishing you a healthy, happy summer and looking 
forward to seeing you next season.  fb

I would also like to extend a personal thanks to 
Chief Officer Rodolfo Barroso of the 
Hermosillo Fire Department, his personnel and 
the many, many Cruz Roja medical personnel 
who assist this community during this important 
holiday.
Thank You ALL, we couldn’t do it without you!

Mark Tracy – Rescue 1

    March roared in with the Lago Seco golf 
tournament on the 3rd of March.  Many people 
brought their dogs and trailers and started the 
party the night before.  The course which was 
reduced to 10 holes the year before was in fine 
shape and some advance planning and no small 
amount of work by Jerry Meneffe made it a great 
tournament.  Competition was fierce and 
resulted in a 4 way tie for 1st place (don’t have 
all the names so will chose to name no one).  
Veda Tucker and Char Webb sacrificed 
themselves to the sun to officiate the closest to 
the pin.  Melva Shaw and Louise Thompson 
ensured that no one dehydrated by serving 
fluids on the overheated course.  And of course 
Carolina and Kevin Kronberg managed the bar 
with their usual aplomb.  Sharon and Steve 
stepped up to the plate (literally) and served 
hamburgers to the hungry multitudes – how 
many compliments can you give them about 
their cooking and service – they have raised the 
bar for meals way above the reach of the 
majority of the rest of us peons. Sandy Burnam  
supplied new signs (with a hint of Burma Shave) 
to make sure no one got lost on the trek to the 
event.  Shade was supplied by a local vendor – 
Jeronimo.  There were more volunteers big and 
small (interpret that as you will) that I missed so 
Thank you everyone.

    Events are slowing down as the snow birds 
start to melt away but there is still one more 
Goathead Tournament on April 14th – be sure to 
book it in your calendar.  Sign-up sheet will be at 
the course after the April 7th tournament.

    Open to any comments or suggestions (may 
not follow them all but promise to listen to all of 
them).

 Bill Chisholm (chisholmwd@gmail.com)  - slight 
error in the directory.

Outside Activities Director Wannabe.



Carolina Nava, Director

2016-2017 Board of Directors
Francine Bailey - President John Nicola - Building/Maintenance
Mark Tracy - 1st Vice President          Carolina Nava - Bar
Brent Henderson - 2nd Vice President Sharon Chapman - Meals
Maggy Becker - Secretary        Debbi Donis - Communications/Library
Joan Fairweather - Treasurer Laurel Hakim - Indoor Activities

Bill Chisholm - Outdoor Activities

We are closing yet another great month, March went by so fast!

So many fun events, our usual Bingo Mondays and Trivia Tuesdays that makes our weeks go by a little 
smoother, the "Lago Seco Golf Tournament" and the "Go for the Green Kino Bay Desert Golf Course 
Tournament" both giving us a chance to interact with great people all the way. As always we really 
enjoyed our Friday Social Hours and had a blast at the Western Night.

As special events we had the opportunity to participate at the Chili CookOff Dinner as well as our annual 
Benefit Dinner, both of them great successes along with the St. Paddy's Corned Beef and Cabbage 
Dinner.

All of this success cannot be possible without the help of our volunteers... This month we thank our 
regulars, Len Colbert and Harold Becker for helping with Bingo and Trivia, Barb Kauz, Robert & 
Sandie Burnman, the Pickles, Tavi and Cristina for stepping up when we had work overload, 
Carolyn Kinsman, Perry Wilkes, Rick & Thelma Primeau, Anne DeFrance, John & Teddi Beaupré, 
Bill & Judy Kidd, Sheila Kristjan, Randy Bender, Bob Binckes, Craig Gresham, Grace & Bill 
Chisholm and Kevin Kronberg, all of your work is deeply appreciated.

Thank you Fili, Betty and Raul for all you do to help us operate.

Please feel free to contact me Caro Nava at 6621110651 if you have any concern, comment or 
suggestion regarding the bar.

At the Club, you will find sign-up sheets and monthly schedules for bar related events, please feel free to 
write your name and contact info down, and also let me know if you need a crash course before 
volunteering and I will happily go through our procedures with you at your convenience.

If anyone is going into Tucson, especially if you have a pickup truck, the Club has 
received a donation of replacement tiles from some long time members.  All we need to do 
is pick them up at their location and deliver them to the Club!  The packages are 
2’X4’X10”.  There are 7 packages left to be picked up and brought down.   We would like to 
get this project done over the summer! You can get directions from Fili or Betty to get to 
the location!  Thanks!!



Sharon Chapman, Director

From the Kitchen……

THE FOLLOWING ARE FIRST RESPONDERS

                             Call Name         Telephone
Dr. Dale Kemmerer        Sunrise                               242-0079
LaDonna Bender           Ridge Runner              004-662-268-3185
Butch Geier                   Boat Jockey                         242-0679
Carl Overcast                Overcast                              242-0735
Mark Tracy                    Rusty Nail                          242-0548
Al Warthan                    EZ Al                               Dos Palmas 
Jim Wilson                    El Pato                        KBRV space #174
Nancy Barchef              Red Kayak                          Islandia
Margaret Roebuck        Nighten Gale                 KBRV space #3
Shauna Smith                ZonaShauna                       242-1177
Jennell Stephenson       Sand Dollar                  KBRV space #144

Please clip and post for easy reference in an 
emergency! 

April 1st....Beware of 
jokesters! 

But it's no joke that the club needs your 
help with meal organizers and sponsors for 

next season. I'll be asking..please consider 
answering yes! Already we have the beginnings of an 
exciting line-up with the addition of several time tested 
family recipe meals and the return of several older 
favorites. Be prepared to WOW your palate while 
supporting your club and the organizers by your 
attendance at the meals.
 
A big THANK YOU to our March organizers: Sharon/
Steve Chapman, Rosie/Butch Geier, Judy/Rick 
Hussey, Sheila Kristjan and Anne/Bill Stern.
 
A huge THANK YOU to our sponsors: Jennifer/Bruce 
Brown, Judy/Bill Kidd, Lynette/Barry Bennington, 
Desiree/John Stevens, Jill/Kim Edwards and Debbi/
Jim Donis.

Thanks to the dinner entertainment: all those booths at 
the chili cook-off and at the St. Pat's dinner, Marlayna 
Mackenzie (the little leprechaun) and John Stevens. 

 April meal line-up:
Mon. 4th, Bingo lunch..fried chicken & mashed potatoes
Sat, 9th  Luau rib dinner
Sat  16th Volunteer appreciation dinner(details on the 
radio)
Sun 17th Biscuits & sausage gravy breakfast 

Soon,  Carolyn Kinsman (thanks so much Carolyn!) will 
be posting next seasons meal schedule at the Club. 
There are many open spaces for sponsors and 
organizers. Please write your name in anywhere you'd 
like to sponsor or cook. Your Club and myself thank 
you!!

Safe travels as you leave our Kino paradise to venture to 
your summer destinations. Have a wonderful summer 
and if possible bring a turkey back with you for the 
Christmas dinner.

See you in the dining room...Sharon C

     We would like to take this 
opportunity to do a bit better job of 
welcoming Raul to the Club 
Deportivo family. 
     Raul Encinas Salazar was born 
December 3, 1985 in Hermosillo, 
Sonora.  Although Raul was born in 

Hermosillo, he has lived his entire life in Kino Bay, 
attending school here as well.  He studied 
International Commerce at the Universidad Kino 
in Hermosillo.  He worked at sea for many years.  
He also worked at the Super Bahia and in 
construction and electrical work with his father.  
Most recently, he worked at Selecta in the Shrimp 
Larvae Lab. 
     He is very happily married to his wife Brenda 
Hernandez and they have welcomed a beautiful 
daughter named Maria Itzel. 
     His hobbies include watching movies and tv 
series and playing soccer in Old Kino.  Raul is 
also a Green Belt in Taekwondo and has 
participated in many competitions.  He still trains 
and competes when able to do so.  At the 
University, he also played basketball, soccer and 
American football.  He is the son of Elodia Salazar 
from the Comisario’s Office.
 
     Welcome aboard…..we are glad you’re here!!! 



An	Update	for	the	March	Activities
Brent Henderson 2nd V.P.

Hello everyone, thank you all for your support.   The charity dinner was a great success, great fun and great 
food. We were able to raise $8,788.00 USD. We will be distributing this money to 17 organizations in Old 
Kino.

On March 19th, at the Saturday night dinner we presented the Humanitarian Award to Melvin and Charlotte 
Randolph. These folks have done amazing things not only for Old Kino but for our community also. For the 
past 20 years plus they have built homes in Old Kino and painted beautiful murals in many of the restaurants. 
They have also given away cars, and given money to assist the needy. Although Melvin is no longer with us, 
Charlotte continues to help people in Old Kino. She is currently receiving and purchasing sewing machines 
and teaching women in old Kino how to sew. When she feels they are qualified, she gives them the sewing 
machine. All efforts made by Melvin and Charlotte have been accomplished with no outside help. These are 
just a few examples of what they have accomplished in our community.

The side by side drawing will be on April 7th, 4:00pm at Club Deportivo. We will be having food, 
entertainment and the bar will be open. You need not be present to win but you must have a ticket to attend. 
One ticket per person. We still have plenty of tickets for sale. So please contact your friends and family 
members, here or in the United States and Canada to purchase tickets. Don't forget, as of now all proceeds 
go to the Club Depotivo general fund. So get out and buy your tickets today.

The donation box at the club is empty so please, before you go, clean your drawers and closets and make a 
donation.

Please remember we will be needing school supplies for this coming August.

I want to give a big thanks to the volunteers that help make this program successful. It couldn't be done 
without you.

Thank you Brent Henderson 2nd V.P. 

Wow…. another Kino ‘season’ is almost over.  Lots of friends have 
already left for points north of Kino Bay!  We look forward to seeing 
you again soon!  

If you are getting ready to leave, please  take a moment or two and 
look around and see if you still have any borrowed materials that 
need to be returned to the library.  Also when you are planning for 
your return… if you have any books that you no longer 
use….hardback or paperback…. please consider bringing them and 
donating them to our library.  

The library is open 8am to 5pm year round on days that 
the CLUB IS OPEN…. so it will be closed in August and any holidays when the Club is closed.  
You are welcome to come in and browse all our books…take a couple home, relax, read and 
enjoy the great weather here in Kino Bay!  

Thank you to EVERYONE for your helping with the move, building the shelves, painting, reparing …and on 
and on. Our little casita looks beautiful.  We get lots of compliments one how plesant it is to come in and 
browse.  



In Memoriam

	

Loren "CORKY" Milor long time Kino visitor and Club Deportivo member 
passed away March 4, 2016, in Texas, at the age of  83;  his ashes will be taken to 

Colorado.  When in Kino, Corky stayed at KunKaak RV Park and spent much 
time there with his good friend Fred Mahaffey.  He spent lots of  hours fishing 

with Bud Stephenson on the Sand Dollar and carried the call sign “Corky”.   He 
enjoyed spending time at Club Deportivo.  He was well-known around the bocce 

courts as a cheerful referee.  He will be greatly missed. 	

Lorne "20-20" Muth, optometrist, passed away on March 15, 2016.  Loren was a 
member of  Club Deportivo and well known for helping all of  the residents of  
Kino at his weekly eye clinic at Our Lady of  Guadalupe Catholic Church & in 

many other ways. He was quick to volunteer at Club Deportivo whenever needed.  
He loved Kino and all of  Mexico more than anything, and he often said that his 
years in Kino were some of  the happiest of  his life. He is survived by his wife 

Bev.  Bev will return next season to honor Lorne and leave his ashes on Alcatraz 
Island.



Fishing Report

Matt Curtis, Director

02/26 DAKOTA fished the Turner area for goldies and one yellowtail. ESCAPE went over to San 
Esteban for goldies and yellowtail.
02/27 DAKOTA returned to Turner for three yellowtail and a few goldies. ROSIE boat went to San 
Esteban for limits of nice yellowtail trolling X-Raps. RED ROVER fished San Pedro Matir
in 69 degree water and caught nice bottom fish and got up close to three sailfish. bob reported pretty 
clear water in the area.
02/28 ROSIE boat was at Esteban for limits of yellowtail to 18 pounds and two sardinera. 
PERRYDIZE caught three yellowtail and goldies there also.
02/29  DAKOTA fished Esteban  for nice yellowtail, limits of goldies and sardinera (brownies). 
COPYCABANA went down to Pedro Matir for a great catch of grouper and sardinera. 
ESCAPE caught limits of big goldies at Punta Willard and saw a school of orcas “escorting” a large 
whale out of a bay 2-3 miles south of Willard. HILL BILLY YACHT fished Esteban for 10 yellowtail 
averaging 15 pounds. RED ROVER caught big goldies and three grouper from 10 to 25 pounds at 
San Pedro. PERRYDIZE was at Esteban for two yellowtail of 12 and 14 pounds, good goldies. and 
sardinera (brownies). ESCAPE had a great day on grouper and sardinera fishing in the rocks at 
Pedro Matir.
03/02 DAKOTA went to Esteban on smooth seas for two yellowtail, 8 
sheephead (one 10#, rest 6-8#), and limits of goldies. They fished in 200 to 280 
feet on the west side.
03/03 ROSIE fished the northwest corner of San Esteban for 13 yellowtail from 
15 to 18 pounds in 63 degree water. JAYHAWKER fished the Turner area and 
caught 25 bottom fish, a yellowtail and a 20 pound white sea bass near 
Deadman. Dr. Sally Bell caught a beautiful 20 pound pinto bass on SEA BASS at Deadman!
03/05 DAKOTA tried Turner and caught 15 yellowtail, mostly at Deadman plus a couple of sierra), 
and three from Esteban (plus three sheephead, triggerfish and goldies). The YT were from 12 to 15 
pounds.
03/13 JAYHAWKER fished the Turner area and picked up limits of goldies up to 7.7 pounds, four 
yellowtail, and a 24.6 pound white sea bass. EL SUENO caught eight yellowtail and bottom fish at 
Turner.
03/15 DAKOTA and SAND DOLLAR went to Turner for 12 yellowtail and goldies and four yellowtail 
(lost more), and a sierra, respectively. 
03/18 Foggy days at Turner. JAYHAWKER fished the Turner area for 18 yellowtail and a couple of 
sierra. WET WILLY made the run to San Pedro Matir and caught sardinere and goldies but the 
yellowtail were reported to be scarce. A second hand report from NORTHERNER gave a similar 
from Pedro. SAND DOLLAR also trolled the south end of Turner for 4 
yellowtail, two sierra and bottom fish. There was a rough tidal surge 
over the reef but the east side was producing in the am. Bonita, silver, 
green mackerel, and purple were the best colors.
3/19 Carl and I Overcast caught fish on Sun.  I got a 42.5 lb. white and 
Carl got a 48 Lb. white.  RED ROVER went to San Pedro and caught 
grouper and goldies. 
3/21 SAND DOLLAR  went to Turner and caught yellowtail and limits 
of goldies.  



Changes in the Directory

Ralph Coppock
Email address: coppockb@gmail.com

Pat Friesen
Email address: kinopatkitchen@gmail.com

John & Desiree Stevens
Email address:desireestevens139@gmail.com

Ted & Sandy DuCray
Email address: sandulee@gmail.com

Sandy Dalton
Email address: gran-D3@hotmail.com

Allean Voigt
Email address: ennie57@hotmail.com

Suzanne Cerise
Email address: leslisue@hotmail.com

Bill & Grace Chisholm
Email address: chisholmwd@gmail.com 
(remove 2nd ‘m’)
Email address: chisholmg52@gmail.com

Rick & Linda Harris
Address: 4525 Mar de Cortez

Butch & Rosie Geier
Address: Kino Bay RV # 176

Phil Hahn
Email address: dospalmasphil@reagan.com

Bryan & Heather Jones
Email address: rheatherjones@hotmail.com
Address: KBRV # 29

We will be posting changes to the directory for you to list in your copy of the Club Directory until the next yearly update is 
completed.  I will try and mark the New Members together, and the simple address, phone, email changes together to 
make it easier.  

Additions to the Directory

RAMIREZ, Santos Domingo
662 425-4200
santo5376@yahoo.com

Hussey, Rick & JUDY!!!
(662) 242-0013
rchdiver@gmail.com, jkrkino@gmail.com
Judy - UNA MAS - Rick - MISSLE MONKEY 
    Congratulations on your wedding!!!

NALL, Cathie L
(662) 426-6951
kino.sun@yahoo.com

VANBIBBER, Mike & Michelle
vanbibber58m@gmail.com



Lago Seco
Golf Tourney

April 2016

8:15 Weights & Stretch

8:15 Resistance Band 

9:15 Walking Aerobics

9:30 Line Dancing

9:15 Ladies Putt-Putt

9:15 Ladies Bocce

1:30 Bar/2:00 Games Begin

4:30 Bar/5:00 Game Begins

10:00 Reader’s Group

5:00 Social Hour

5:00 Bar Opens

10:30 Interdenominational Church 

Legend


